LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 14th January 2013 at 7.00pm

Apologies.
Cllr. Crookes

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Warburton, the Vice-Chair Cllr. Proctor, Chapman, Munro-Hill, Scott, Turrell, Myers and Stephenson.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest Cllr. D. Turrell declared an interest with item on the agenda regarding Humberside Fire Consultation.

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  No-one present, however Cllr. Pollard spoke to the clerk prior to the meeting, she will liase with Highway Department at ERYC regarding the flooding and drainage issue for Aike and Church Lane, Lockington and the gritting of Thorpe.

Minutes. The minutes of the 10th December 2012 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Precept/Council Tax Support Funding 2013-14. Correspondence received and discussed.  AP proposed, DT seconded to set the budget for 2013/14 as set out and discussed at the meeting on 10th December 2012. AIF. 

The precept request form was signed by the chairman and clerk, to be forwarded to ERYC by 24th January 2013.

The Longcroft Project. Information received and discussed.  The chairman, Cllr. Warburton will liase with Cllr. Pollard for an update for the next meeting in February.

Parish Emergency Plan. A further draft will be forwarded to the parish councillors and the clerk for discussion in February.

Correspondence. 
Member/Officer Protocol for parish councils.  Information was forwarded to each councillor prior to the meeting

Humberside Fire Consultation/Council Tax precept 2013-14.  Information received and discussed.  No response from parish council.

Flooding Aike and Lockington. Information received from Conservative Group regarding correspondence from Steve Charlton to Cllr. Birmingham dated 17th December 2012.  Cllrs at Aike to liase with Steve Charlton directly by e-mail.

Clerk to liase with SC regarding proposed culvert for Church Lane.  The drainage issue was also discussed near Bealers Lane, re the land owner having responsibility of maintaining this to prevent further flooding on the corner with Thorpe.

Broadband Update. Information discussed, further survey to be carried out for the parish council.  Clerk to e-mail Michael Jackson at ERYC, there is a reluctance in Lockington to move away from BT and go with Kingston, therefore would any progress be made with BT in improving the service. 

ERNLLCA.  Training courses information  received and December newsletter, forwarded to GC.

East Riding Parish News. January edition circulated.

East Riding Local Plan. Correspondence read out and web address provided and forwarded to councillors.

Humberside Police parish news/crimes. Discussed.

Planning.  None for this meeting
Accounts.
January Stipend for S. L. Connon, £138.80 and expenses of £10.00 was paid.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 11th February 2013.

A.O.B.
 Item for February agenda – Community Benefit/Dalton Estate.

Clerk to liase with Steve Charlton regarding the new finger post for junction near the gravel lay-by and also the removal of Chipping’s spilling onto the road.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.34pm

